American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO

Anchorage, Bethel, Chugiak, Copper Center, Cordova, Eagle River, Girdwood, Glennallen, Horner, Kenai, Palmer, Seward, Soldotna, Sutton, Talkeetna, Valdez, Wasilla, Willow

Midnight Sun Area Local 2756 1111 East 80th Avenue, Suite 3 Anchorage, Alaska 99518

January 18, 2012

Representative Pete Petersen Alaska State Legislator State Capitol Building Room 422 Juneau, Alaska 99801

Dear Pete,

The American Postal Workers Union supports HB 260; we see this as a way to simplify the voter process and we believe that a greater return in votes cast would result.

Currently Alaskans can apply for an absentee ballot which is valid for one year. HB 260 would allow voters to receive an absentee ballot in perpetuity or until the voter fails to vote in one election cycle, at which point the voter would revert back to the original voter roll.

Permanent absentee vote by mail increases voter turnout and results in more citizens having a stake in their government, provides greater procedural integrity, favors neither of the political parties, saves taxpayer money, and enhances the democratic process.

Receiving a ballot in the mail two weeks before an election reminds voters an election is imminent. Vote by mail allows voters to study and research candidates and issues and vote at their convenience instead of within the voting booth.

In Alaska weather conditions may cause voters to miss an election, with vote by mail voters will still be able to cast their votes.

With the transient nature of the state, permanent absentee vote by mail would be beneficial. Alaska has fishermen, miners, slope workers, shift workers and construction workers that would have a better opportunity to cast votes as a result of HB 260, HB 260 would also be of benefit to the disabled, seniors and working families who face challenges in casting their vote at the polls.

A University of Oregon study shows that demographically young people aged 26-38 voted 44% more often, homemakers vote 51% more often, disabled and unable to work vote 48% more often, and across all demographics voters vote 29% more often.

In 2004, 40% of New Mexico voters used vote by mail, in 2006, nearly 90% of Washington State voters used vote by mail. Oregon passed vote by mail in 1998 with 69% for the initiative and by 2003 had an approval rate of 81%.

Voting by mail provides a paper trail for each vote cast unlike electronic voting machines which are susceptible to computer hackers and have no such safeguards. Vote by mail provides for accurate cleansing of registration rolls. When the ballot is returned because the voter has moved, their registration can be updated and a new ballot can be mailed to the new address.

County clerks in Oregon report that vote by mail elections cost about 30% less than traditional polling place elections

The sanctity of the ballot is paramount to the process. The United States Postal Service has been delivering vital documents for over two hundred years. The US Postal Service workforce is background checked; drug screened, and held to the US government code of conduct and ethics laws. Additionally the US Postal Service has internal enforcement agencies that work closely with the Federal Bureau of Investigations to protect the public from mail fraud. The US Postal Service is currently the only delivery service to handle absentee ballots and would like to continue as such.

For the above reasons the American Postal Workers Union supports "Voting by Mail"

Larry Benson President

/Sincerely,